
Kellogg MS Timeline

● Early years

○ Kellogg opened as a K-8 school in 1913.  Peak K-8 enrollment was 856 students
in 1960. Major classroom and building additions occurred in 1952, 1980 and
1987.

● Middle school era
○ Kellogg was converted to a middle school in 1980 with 648 grade 6-8 students.

Students came from five nearby K-5 schools: Youngson, part of Atkinson, part of
Woodstock and all of Arleta and Creston.

○ In 2002 enrollment at Kellogg was 671 students. Mandatory No Child Left Behind
transfers started this year and impacted enrollment at many schools in PPS.
Kellogg received Title I funds, and did not meet state achievement standards, so
all students were eligible for a guaranteed transfer to different schools that were



not “in need of improvement”.  This same year, Youngson Elementary closed due
to low enrollment of 177 students.  The Youngson K-5 attendance area, which
includes the Kellogg site, became part of Bridger Elementary, but continued to
feed Kellogg MS and Franklin HS.

○ In 2005, the consequences of NCLB were having a major impact.  Enrollment
had dropped to 482 students, 67% of whom were eligible for free or
reduced-price meals.

○ 2006:  Due to a projected $56 million budget deficit, the School Board voted on a
district-wide plan to consolidate several schools and convert others to K-8s.
Kellogg was closed in part due to poor facility conditions and insufficient ADA
accessibility.  Arleta and Creston began conversion to K-8 schools that year,
while the Kellogg portion of the Atkinson neighborhood program moved to Mt.
Tabor MS, the Atkinson Spanish Immersion program moved to Hosford MS, and
the Kellogg-portion of the Woodstock neighborhood program moved to Hosford
MS.  In 2007 the remaining 103 Kellogg students moved into a one-year 8th
grade Academy at Franklin HS, and Kellogg was closed.

● From closure to revitalization
○ Between 2008 and 2015, Kellogg was used for storage, district professional

development and student testing.  In 2015, Kellogg was proposed to re-open as
part of a district-wide boundary review process. Most community members from
nearby K-8 schools were not in favor of the proposal. In 2016, Kellogg was
named along with three other east side middle schools to reopen in the coming
years as part of a shift back to K-5s/middle schools across the eastside.  Years of
closure had taken a toll, and the cost for repair was so high that the decision was
made to include Kellogg as a complete rebuild in the 2017 School Modernization
bond.  The bond passed, and the more than 100,000 square foot project is slated
to open in Fall 2021.  It will be the first school building in PPS to be constructed
specifically for use as a middle school.


